
Village of Bartonville Public Hearing Minutes 
July 26, 2021  5:45 p.m.  

 
 

Mayor Ricca called the July 26, 2021 Public Hearing to order at 5:45 p.m. with roll call:  
Present: Trustees Helms, Carroll, Donley, and Zachman. 
Absent: Trustees Helms and Leibach.    Quorum present.  
Also present: Mayor Ricca, Attorney Scholl, and Clerk Carr-Bruce.  
 
The hearing was open for discussion regarding proposed ORDINANCE #1850 – APPROPRIATION 
ORDINANCE FOR FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING MAY 1, 2021 AND ENDING APRIL 30, 2022. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
Trustee Carroll hoped that the Ordinance would pass at the Board meeting and noted that expenditures 
versus the revenues were a little heavy. Trustee Carroll stated that it was something that we should all 
be keeping in mind and try to limit our spending as the fiscal year proceeds and noted that our 
department heads do a great job monitoring their spending.  
 
Trustee Zachman wished to echo Trustee Carroll and thanked Joy, Michelle, Mayor Ricca and each of the 
department heads for all their hard work on the appropriations.  
 
Mayor Ricca thanked everyone for their hours and spoke of toil between the members being a good 
thing because it means the budget and appropriations are not just rubber stamped.  
 
   
Public Hearing adjourned at 5:54 p.m. 
 
Michelle Carr-Bruce, Village Clerk 


